
From: Sandra Kruse <skayekruse@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, October 13, 2023 10:16 AM 
To: Planning & Development <plandev@countyofdane.com> 
Subject: Sandy Kruse comment for Public Hearing on Deer Creek Rezoning and C.U.P 
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ommittee, As a neighbor to the Deer Creek Club on Miller Road, I strongly oppose the proposed C. U. P. and rezone for the Deer Creek Club. These changes would take the club from the community organization it has historically  

ZjQcmQRYFpfptBannerEnd 

To the Members of the ZLR Committee, 

As a neighbor to the Deer Creek Club on Miller Road, I strongly oppose the proposed C.U.P. and rezone for the 
Deer Creek Club. These changes would take the club from the community organization it has historically been, 
and which we were always happy to have as a neighbor, to a much larger commercial-type operation with many 
events and hundreds of people coming in from a tri-state area, as well as even more lead from the shot and 
benzene from the clays being deposited in the soil. The club knows we oppose the current C.U.P. and rezone, 
even though their C.U.P. implies otherwise. This disconnect is perhaps reflective of the changing membership 
of the club, which is now primarily people who live outside our township and who, perhaps, don’t care as much 
about the neighbors or the land and water of Primrose as its founders did.  

Furthermore, I feel strongly that any C.U.P the ZLR approves for the Deer Creek Club needs to include a plan 
for remediation of the current contamination and best practices moving forward.  

Thank you,  

Sandy Kruse 




